To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
House District 121 Vacancy 

Date:
June 1, 2011

Cynthia Dill is now our State Senator so we have a vacant seat in the Maine House of Representatives.  The Maine House will be adjourning for the year on or about June 15th and will meet again next January.  The municipal officers of Cape Elizabeth (the Town Council) must request a special election to fill the vacancy.  It is not possible to have an election prior to the June 15th adjournment date.  It is proposed to request the Governor to schedule a special election to fill the seat. The staff is recommending the special election be held on November 8, 2011 and that the Town Council recommend this date to Governor LePage.  



For those interested in the process by which the vacancy will be filled, here are some relevant sections of the Constitution of Maine and the Maine Revised Statutes 

According to the Constitution of Maine, Article IV, Part First - House of Representatives, Section 6 - Vacancies as follows: 

Whenever the seat of a member shall be vacated by death, resignation, or otherwise the vacancy may be filled by a new election. 

The procedure for filling a vacancy in the House of Representatives is described in the Maine Revised Statutes Annotated, Title 21-A, Section 382: 

When there is a vacancy in the office of Representative to the Legislature, the municipal officers of any municipality affected by the vacancy may inform the Governor if there is a need to fill the vacancy before the next general election, and the Governor shall issue a proclamation declaring the vacancy and ordering a special election under section 366. 

1. Nominees chosen. The Governor shall order the appropriate political committees to meet and shall set the deadline for choosing nominees. The committees shall follow the procedure outlined in section 363.

The general provisions for vacancies are found in the Maine Revised Statutes Annotated, Title 21-A, Section 361 - 367:

